

March 3, 2022

Dear Mr. Gerry Forde,

It truly is great news to hear that Quinnipiac University is going to gift the entire collection of Art and artifacts of the Ireland's Great Hunger Museum to the Fairfield Gaelic American Club. As an Irish American I am proud of our heritage. As President of the Ancient Order of Hibernians JKF division 1, Bridgeport, CT my chest swells with pride that such an important collection will be in Fairfield. "Fair play to ye" and well done.

If there is anything our organization can do to assist in transfer and set up of the collection do not hesitate to reach out to me. I know our membership will be overjoyed and "over the moon", happy to hear the news when it is public knowledge

Yours Truly,

Mark T. Ryan DMD

President

**Ancient Order of Hibernians** 

JKF Division 1 Bridgeport, CT

Cell 203 258 9846